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November, 2010 

Grand Knight’s Report  

 
 
 

Grand Knight Kevin Cornelius 

Brother Knights and Families, 

I hope everyone is having a very pleasant fall. Thanksgiving is right around the corner! I think I like this 
holiday the most. It gives us pause to remember and thank God Almighty for our many blessings. May 
this holiday always remind us of what is important in our life.   

The 5th annual Steak Roast was held on 10/13. We had 4 new Brother Knights,  including Father Neil 
Waters of St. Clarence! Welcome Brothers! Many thanks to all those who helped organize the drive in-
cluding , but not limited to, PGK Kevin Sheehan, PGK Gene Hensley, PGK Jerry Nowesnick, Paul 
Mathieson  Dennis Carlton and the many others I may have missed. 

This November we have the Memorial mass in place of our regular 1st meeting of the month. (Nov 
3rd).  This is a very special mass in that we remember Brother Knights who have died in the past year. 
Please join us and help us celebrate the Eucharist in their honor.  

November also is the start of Keep Christ In Christmas Drive. We chose a new design this year to help 
us resell to previous patrons. Contact Peter Frank or look in this Narrator for more information..  

Our insurance agent (Tom DeChant) will provide important insurance information on our November 
17th  meeting. You will really want to hear what he says to help your family be secure. 

VA Hospital will also be starting up at the end of the month. Please consider spending some time at the 
VA hospital helping provide some Christmas Cheer to a Veteran.  We are looking for brothers who can 
help coordinate on behalf of our council. Please contact me for further details. 

 Annual Grand Knight Holiday party is currently being planned. Stay tuned! 
 
 Please keep all our Brothers and their family in your prayers. 
 
 
 Vivat Jesus! 
Fraternally Yours 
 W. Kevin Cornelius 
Grand Knight 
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IN MEMORAL: 
September Anniversaries: 
 
William T. Vasey  11/26/63 Sam Aquino   11/30/76 
Hubert T. Patton, PGK 11/01/85 William J. McCrone  11/11/87 
Clare T. Tyler, PGK  11/16/88 Joseph W. Rozek  11/11/89 
Frank J. Kagel   11/23/89 Rev. Peter J. Lenahan  11/17/91 
Andrew J. Radai  11/10/93 Charles J. Szabo  11/16/93 
Arthur G. Schmotzer  11/27/94 George J. Peterman  11/29/96 
Albert J. Novotny  11/01/00 Maxwell V. Wilson  11/11/01 
Charles Deegan Sr.  11/07/02 Donald Boll   11/05/09 
 
Remember all those whom have died this past year.,  

KEEP THE SICK IN OUR PRAYERS: 
Richard Chavez, Lou Kaszas, Carol Senko Wife Of  Phil, Gerald Dietrich,  Jean Chokan, Norm Musial’s 
wife Pat,  Ray Babinec’s Brother in law Ron Westbrook, Jay Ellis,  Dan Dugan, Kevin Sheehan Mother 
in-law Jeanne Yanochao,  Jim Allen,  Charles Halpin,  Shirley Wolfe’s daughter Denise, Howard 
Schmieler,  Ed Frindt’s wife Carol,  Lou Vinoverski, Ethel Lewis & Ruth Forthofer, Pat Ielapi, Tom Kil-
bane’s sister Patricia Geniusz, Tom Wolfe, and all the Members of our Council who are in need along 
with all the victim of the wars in the world. 

Remember the Rosary 
On the third Wednesday of each month the Rosary will be said in Terrace Room. All are welcome to attend at 
7:00 pm,. The second meeting of the month will be held following the Rosary. 

North Olmsted Knights of Columbus 
 

Chaplin: Rev Joseph McNulty (216-781-5530)   Grand Knight: Kevin Cornelius (440-871-4020) 
Financial Secretary: Henry Kleinhenz (440-235-0675)  “Narrator” Editor: Tom Kilbane (440-933-9964) 
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Grand Knight – Kevin Cornelius  Chaplin - Fr. Joseph McNulty 
DGK  – Jim Bauer    Chancellor— Ralph Kearns 
Recorder—Mark Cunningham  Treasurer—Jim Sanzi PGK 
Warden – Peter Frank   Advocate— Bill Goellner PGK  
Inside Guard—Rudy Chavez   Outside Guard—Wayne Petre, PGK   
Trustee 1 year – Gene Hanzely PGK  Trustee 2 year – Ray Metsch PGK 
Trustee 3 year – Kevin Sheehan PGK Lecture— Paul Mathieson & Jerry Nowesnick�

Special Notice:    Please contact Phil Senko if you would like to have a Get Well or Sympathy card 
sent to a Brother Knight or a member of a Brother Knight’s Family. Phil can be reached at 440-779-
9875 or email him at Allknightphill@hotmail.com. 
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Notice deadline for the Next Narrator is November 12th. If you have something 
that you would like to put in the Narrator check with the Grand Knight, then 
sent it to me as a attachment in MS Word. My Email address is tkil-
bane@ameritech.net. Please subject it K of C NARRATOR. 

Visit our WEB SITE at www.kofc4731.org . If you would like to view the NARRATOR on 
the web site and not receive a mailed copy please contact Tom Kilbane, (440-933-9964) tkil-
bane@ameritech.net; or Henry Kleinhenz (440-235-0675). We will be setting up an email de-
livery to let you know when the current NARRATOR  is posted. 

Special Notice 
 
Brother Knights, this is a reminder that our Council will recite the  Rosary at the wake of a de-
ceased spouse. Please contact the Grand Knight Kevin Cornelius at440-871-4020 or the Finan-
cial Secretary Henry Kleinhenz at 440-235-0675 with the necessary information for the Rosary 
Call. 

St. Augustine Christmas Party 
 

St. Augustine Christmas Party for the underprivileged and handicapped children will be on 
Sunday December 5th. Your help will be needed again this year (as in the past) to make this 
event a success. Contact Grand Knight , Kevin Cornelius (440-871-4020) or past Grand 
Knight Kevin Sheehan (440-333-4445 

Memorial Mass 
November 3, 2010 7:30 PM 

Church of St. Clarence 
 

Father McNulty will preside at this mass for the deceased member of North  Olm-
sted Council 4731. We will remember the seven Knights who have died this past 
year. The mass is for all Knights and their families. A brief social will be held in 
the Gathering Room after the mass  

Knights Golf League completed their  outing with a  two man scramble at Pine Brook  Golf Course. The 
weather caused three cancellations. Jerry Nowesnick & Scott Bliss won. 

   Joe Hoehn, Don 
Worden, John Gill, Tom Kilbane 
 
 
Jerry Nowesnick, Scott Bliss, Don 
Potchatek, Phil Senko. 
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Bros  If you plan to move or be out of town for a p eriod of time please inform the F.S.  
Return mail is costly  and it is money from your co uncil operating fund . If you have 
dropped your land line and only have a cell phone p lease call or write the F.S. so we  
have a way to get in touch with you  and also keep the records correct. F.S. Henry Klein-
henz, 7425 Willow Wood, North Olmsted, Ohio 44070-6 329. Phone # 440-235-0675  

ATTEND A MEETING AND WIN!  
Each Month until the end of this year a prize of $25.00 per month will be awarded to the lucky Knight whose name 
is drawn, and is present at the meeting. GOOD LUCK! 
The drawing for October was for $35.00 
The first meeting,   No information available 
The second meeting,  Paul Clapp was not Present 
The November drawing will be for $40.00,  

Keep Christ in Christmas Magnets 
 

This year we are selling a new multi colored 
triangle magnets ($3.00 each). They are the 
type that stick to your car like the support the 
troops ribbon but carry a special message that 
seems to get lost during the Christmas season. 
They can be mounted on steel front doors, ga-
rage doors, mail boxes, etc. They also make a 
nice gift for your friends.   
The profits support the St. Augustine Christ-
mas Party provided by our Council, for the un-
derprivileged and handicapped children. This 
Christmas party will be on Sunday December 
5th.  
Also, if you can assist in selling these magnets 
at your parish after Mass in mid-November 
and/or early December, please contact Peter 
Frank at 440-779-9725. 

If you can assist in selling these 
magnets at you Mass in mid-
November and/or early r parish 
after December, please contact 
Peter Frank at 440-779-9725. 

Special Collection 
 

After the First Degree on October 13th. Father Neal Walter was tell some of us about his prison  
ministry and that the inmates were only going to get four stamps to send their Christmas card 
out to family members. He wants to start a fund to buy postage stamps. A collection was started 
at the meeting of October 20th and $100.00 was raised for Fr. Neal. Thanks for your generous 
donations. In am sure father Neal is much appreciative. 
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 Christmas Gift Shop at the Brecksville VA Hospital 
 

As Christmas approaches, Brother Knights, families, and friends are being 
asked to make a special effort to help our hospitalized military veterans at 
Brecksville VA Medical Center.  Volunteers are needed to help at the 
Brecksville Christmas Gift Shop November 30th, December 1st and 2nd.  
For your help you will receive a free lunch at the hospital cafeteria.  For 
additional information or to make a monetary contribution, contact  Bob 
Walsh at (216) 533-1134 or email Bob at rewalsh731@aol.com        
   

 
Remember the memorial Mass on November 3rd @ 7:30 P .M. 

Thanksgiving Dinner at St. Augustine can be a family affair . St  Augustine can 
use help in serving and or delivering Thanksgiving Dinner for the homeless and 
shut-ins. They expect to provide over 10,000 meals on Thanksgiving Day at nine 
centers throughout Cuyahoga and Lorain County. Visit their website at  
stugustine-west14.org or call at 216-781-5530. I am sure your help will make 
your Holiday a special one.�

Medjugorje 
 

At our October 20th meeting Our Chancellor, Ralph Kearns, 
gave a talk on the first apparition of Mary on June 24, 1981 to 
five children in Medjugorje (Croatia) Yugoslavia and she told 
them “I am the Blessed Virgin Mary, I am the Queen of 
Peace”. 
He told about the bus accident when he broke six ribs and 
Mary appeared to him. He also told about Mary & Jesus ap-
pearing on the hospital room wall in three places that stayed 
there for one week and the staff, patients and many from the 
village saw them. Ralph had pictures of the accident and the 
apparition, a painting of Mary as She appeared in Medjugorje 
and a statue of Mary Immaculate Queen of the Universe that 
showed on the Hospital Wall. 
Mary’s message is “Peace—Conversion  - Prayer _ Fasting _ 
Penance & Faith”. 
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Knights OF Columbus List of Up coming Degree Dates 
Note Detail list on web site www/kofc4731.org/membership 

 
 

   Date     Degree Time  Location   Contact       Phone 
 
11/4/2010     First  7 P.M.   Strongsville Council  Bill Pring 440-234-9503 
11/18/2010   First  8 P.M. North Ridgeville Council  Ted Laponni 440-315-6527 
12/8/2010     First  7.P M. North Olmsted Council  Paul Mathieson 440-835-7203 
12/21/2010   First  7 P.M. Brunswick Council  John Chalfa 330-416-0567 
3/9/2011        First  7 P.M. North Olmsted   Paul Mathieson 440-835-7203 
3/13/2011     Third 1 P.M. Painesville Council  Bill O’Brien 440-840-0008 

Soccer District Challenge 
  

The KofC soccer District Challenge took place on 
October 16, 2010 in North Olmsted.  There 36 partici-
pants between the ages of 10 and 14.  There was a 
boy and a girl winner in each age group. KofC partici-
pants included: Edward Chavez (not in picture), Rudy 
Chavez, Paul Masterson, George Metz, a member 
from the Olmsted Falls Council, Phil Sanko (not in 
picture), and Peter Frank (who took pictures).  Some 
of the winners are not in the picture because they 
had a soccer game after they participated in this 
KofC Challenge.  Each winner may participate in the 
State Challenge in the near future.  
 

Steak Roast and 1st Degree 
 

On October 13, 2010 approximately 70 brothers 
and prospect members enjoyed our annual 
Steak Roast.  After the dinner, four strangers 
took their 1st degree.  They are, from left to right: 
Father Neil Walters (St. Clarence), Joseph Soltis 
(St. Bernadette), Ronald Glassco (St. Clarence), 
and John Cooney (St. Clarence).  
The 1st degree was dedicated to Chuck Novak. 

Columbian Award - Service award 
 
John Brown, District Deputy, awarded Jim 
Sanzi and Kevin Cornelius the Columbian 
Award for ousting Service and State Pro-
grams.  
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  Tim Russo 
  Store Manager 
 

Giant Eagle 
 

27264 Lorain Road, North Olmsted 
 

440-777-3122 Fax 440-777-6095 
 

KACIREK FUNERAL HOME 
 

A FAMILY Serving Families 
 
 

  Mark L. Kacirek   
  440-777-5522        North Olmsted, Ohio 44070 

PATTON & BREZNAI 
APPRAISER & LIQUIDATOR 
Mary Jo Feighan Inc. 
 Antiques  Probate 
 Collectibles Empty Nesters 
 Household Goods Moving 
Personal property Appraisals & Liquidation 
Financial Institution Law Firms  Insurance 
Tax Accountants Financial Planners Probate 
Individual  Collectors   Bankruptcy Divorce  
 
Telephone 440-356-2287  Julia Breznai 
Email   mjfeighan@aol.com Mary Ann Patton Zubarev
  

 
Greetings From 
Paul D. Miller 

North Olmsted 
Councilman At-Large 
Brother Knight #4731 
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SETTA TROPHY 
Trophies - Plaques - Awards—Gifts 

 
 

Scott Setta 
 

4168 Rocky River Dr.        (216) 671-1660 
Cleveland, Ohio 44135        Fax: 671-1686 
          H(216) 226-5522 
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Non-Profit Org. 
U. S. Postage 

PAID 
North Olmsted, Oh 

Permit No. 13 

Knights of Columbus 
North Olmsted Council, No 4731 
7425 Willow Woods Drive 
North Olmsted, OH 44070 

Next Meeting: Nov 3rd. 
MEETINGS ARE ON THE FIRST AND THIRD 
WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 7:30 PM 

CALL 440-235-0675 FOR MORE INFORMATION 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER: 
     
  Oct 5  Officers Meeting, Class Room St. Clarence 
  Oct 6  Regular Mtg. Of Council 4731, 7:30p.m., Terrace Room St. Clarence 
  Oct 10 Columbus Day Dinner 
  Oct 13 Steak Roast / Open house St. Clarence 
  Oct 20 Rosary Terrace Room, 7:00 P.M. 
  Oct 20 Regular Mtg. Of Council 4731, 7:30p.m., Terrace Room St. Clarence 
  Oct 20 Speaker Ralph Kearns, Trip to Medjugorje, Yugoslavia 
  Oct 24 Communion Mass St Christopher Church, Breakfast St Mary’s Hall 
  Nov 2  Officers Meeting, Class Room St. Clarence 
  Nov 3  Memorial Mass Church St. Clarence 
  Nov 17 Regular Mtg. Of Council 4731, 7:30p.m., Terrace Room St. Clarence 
  Nov 17 Insurance Night; Thomas De Chant Jr. 
  Nov 30 Officers Meeting, Class Room St. Clarence 
  Nov—Dec VA Hospital Christmas gifts  see Article inside 
  Dec  1 Regular Mtg. Of Council 4731, 7:30p.m., Terrace Room St. Clarence 
  Dec  5 St. Augustine Children Christmas Party 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


